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MINISTRY OF EDUCATION
TE TAHUHU O TE MATAURANGA

Dear N

Thank you for your email of 31 May 2019 to the Ministry of Education requesting the following
information:

1. All correspondence between the Ministry of Education and HLC (Homes Land
Community) regarding the funding or resourcing of Te Papapa School, Oranga Primary
School, and One Tree Hill College.

2. The minutes, notes, or resulting action points of all meetings between Ministry of
Education and HLC, including but not limited to the quarterly meetings.

Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act).

All correspondence between the Ministry of Education and HLC (Homes Land Community) regarding
the funding or resourcing of Te Papapa School, Oranga Primary School, and One Tree Hill College.

We have identified two documents falling in scope of this part of your request. These are attached
as Document One and Two. | am withholding some information from the documents under section
9(2)(a) to protect the privacy of natural persons. | have identified no public interest considerations
favouring the release of the withheld information at this time. Information out of scope of this part of
your request has also been removed.

The minutes, notes, or resulting action points of all meetings between Ministry of Education and
HLC, including but not limited to the quarterly meetings.

Ministry officials meet regularly (at least quarterly) with HLC. Ministry and HLC officials attended a
Strategic Relationship Meeting in December 2018. It was agreed at that meeting that the HLC team
should encourage schools to use their regular channels to discuss specific school issues. An action
point was raised and the response to this is attached as Document 2A. This is the only relevant
reference recorded in minutes.

Please note, the Ministry now proactively publishes OIA responses on our website. As such, we may
publish this response on our website after five working days. Your name and contact details will be
removed.

OIA: 1193353
National Office, Matauranga House, 33 Bowen Street, Wellington 6011 education.govt.nz
PO Box 1666, Wellington 6140. Phone: +64 4 463 8000 Fax: +64 4 463 8001



Thank you again for your email. You have the right to ask an Ombudsman to review this decision.

You can do this by writing to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box
10152, Wellington 6143.

Yours sincerely/
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Katrind Casey

Deputy Secretary

Secfﬁ)r Enablement and Support

!
cc: Isabel Evans, Director of Education for Auckland



Document 1

From: Janet Schofield

Sent: Thursday, 26 April 2018 8:20 AM

To: John Tubberty (John.Tubberty@hlc.co.nz) <John.Tubberty@hlc.co.nz>; Katja Lietz
<Katja.Lietz@hlc.co.nz>

Subject: MOE Resourcing team contacts

HiJohn and Katja

However, . The new Group Manager Resourcing is Natasha
Barnett and the Policy Manager is s 9(2)@)0IA
Please contact i e first instance.

It would be useful to fully understand how the phasing of HLC projects is likely to result in
temporary drops in HNZ tenant numbers and possible drops in school rolls. Likewise, we need to
understand the likely rapid rise in tenancies and'school rolls once stage 1 and 2 developments
are complete. It would be helpful if you can outline the sequence for us and the timeframes
involved. We are aware that HLC plansto ramp up projects over time and initial affects are due
to decanting issues. These affects have possible resourcing implications for schools adjacent to
HLC large scale developments, and-we need to be able to manage this.

Regards
Janet



out of scope

Document 2

From: Janet Schofield
Sent: Thursday, 10 January 2019 3:20 PM

To: Nicola Mochrie <Nicola.Mochrie@hlc.co.nz>; Kirsty Charles <Kirsty.Charles@hlc.co.nz>; Mark

Fraser <Mark.Fraser@hlc.co.nz>; Martien Van Aken <Martien.VanAken@education.govt.nz>;

Clive Huggins <Clive.Huggins@education.govt.nz>; Sandra Orr <Sandra.Orr@education.govt.nz>;
Priscilla Kingi <Priscilla.Kingi@education.govt.nz>; Sam Fowler <Sam.Fowler@education.govt.nz>
Cc: Lucy Smith <Lucy.Smith@hlc.co.nz>; Aileen Maniti <Aileen.Maniti@hlc.co.nz>; Shanon Tapp

<shanon.tapp@hlc.co.nz>; James Copley <James.Copley@hlc.co.nz>; Caroline McDowall
<Caroline.McDowall@hlc.co.nz>; Robert Graham - HLC <robert.graham@hlc.co.nz>; Tamsyn

McDonald <Tamsyn.McDonald@hlc.co.nz>; John Tubberty <John.Tubberty@hlc.co.nz>; Hayley

Fitchett <Hayley.Fitchett@hlc.co.nz>
Subject: RE: MoE HLC Relatonship draft minutes 20181220

Hi Nicola

Here is the project status for the Queries Registeras at 10 Jan 2018.

Regards

Janet

Janet Schofield Plannini Manaier Schooling Networks | Network
12-18 Normanby Road, Auckland 8 9(2)(a) OIA

education.govt.nz

We shape an education system that delivers equitable and excellent outcomes
He mea tarai e matou te matauranga kia rangatira ai, kia mana taurite ai ona huanga




out of scope

Nicola Mochrie
Programme Lead Strategic Planning

2]
s 9(2)(a) OIA

Delivering homes, using our land well and building communities.

| Email: Nicola nicola.mochrie@hic.co.nz
HLC (2017) Limited | A Subsidiary of Housing New Zealand Corporation

PO Box 84143, Westgate, Auckland 0657 | www.hlc.co.nz

The information contained in.or attached to this message is intended only for the people it is
addressed to. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, disclosure or copying of this information
is unauthorised and prohibited. This information may be confidential or subject to legal privilege. If
you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete this
message.

Please consider.the environment before printing this email.



Document 2A

MoE /HLC Queries Register
Note Key MoE Contact: Janet Schofield

Date
raised Area Query From Response From Date Addressed
Dealt with on a case by
case basis with MOE
resourcing team .
The schools in Oranga are very aware of inequities 5::,1?2;:15?:2:‘51?):;?1;0
in the area as the two primary schools gffecte_d by on schools -
the Tamaki E_)ev_elopment l_'lave had their funding neighbourhood planning
and staff malntalned despite roll drops and the info is useful to support
slow rebuild. applications. Refer
specific query to
Education Manager or
26-Nov |Oranga Sue Elliot Planning Manager Janet Schofield Dec-18
All schools are asking for funding and staffing to
be held during the transitional period. Handled case by case for
2019 school year. Better
process will be pursued
26-Nov|General Sue Elliott for 2020 Janet Schofield




MoE /HLC Queries Register s sy
Key MoE Contact: Sam Fowler, Sandra Orr, Clive Huggins, Janet Schofield, Priscilla Kingi
Date
raised Area Query From Response From Date Addressed
The schools in Oranga have

raised the issue of inequities in
the area as the two primary

schools affected by the Tamaki Resourcing team have indicated that Special
Development have had their Reasons staffing is available to schools affected by
funding and staff maintained HLC large scale developments. They require
despite roll drops and the slow evidence that new housing is coming on stream in

26-Nov|Oranga rebuild. Sue Elliot the next school year. Janet Schofield
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